NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL
 To All Members of the Council    
AGENDA

You are hereby summoned to attend a meeting of Norton Buckland & Stone Parish Council to be held in Norton Village Hall  on Monday 7th September at 7.30pm for the purpose of transacting the following business:-                                                                                            					


1	.To accept apologies for absence

2	 Declaration of interest in items on the agenda 
	 
3	 Register of member’s interests updates	

4	To approve the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 13th July 2020

5	 Matters arising from minutes

6	Parish maintenance scheme update

	Kirstie Williams of KCC has informed Cllr. Bowles that they will not be resurfacing Norton Road
	KCC inspector has advised Councillor Cox that they will repair damaged verges with the 	authorisation of the land owners. Mr. Roger Butler and R. Boucher & Son as it is their 	responsibility.
	Request made to SBC for Norton Road to be swept
	Request to SBC to empty overflowing little bin
	Fly tipping of a large amount of HGV tyres and rubbish in layby on A2 reported to SBC
	KCC advised hedge at 1 Bullfinch Worlds End has now been cut as per their instructions. A letter 	will be sent to the resident advising that they are contacting the enforcement officer regarding the 	drain that has been positioned from their garden to run into the  road.
	Rushett Lane Norton closed 8 September to carry out cabling works
	
7	To consider any planning applications received to date
	
	Application Ref :- :20/503038/LDCEX PROPOSAL: Lawful Development Certificate (Existing) 	for conversion and change of use of an agricultural building to a residential dwelling.: Stone Farm 	Lower Road Buckland Faversham Kent ME130T  

	Application Ref :- :20/503333/LBC PROPOSAL Listed Building Consent for retrofitting slender 	fit double-glazed units to existing windows. The Old Rectory Provender Lane Norton 	Faversham Kent ME13 0SU

	Application Ref :- :20/503327/LBC PROPOSAL Listed Building Consent for replacement of 	window no's WG/10; WG/14; WG/20; WF/01; WF/03; WF/07; WF/10; WF/14; WF/15; WF/16 		with replicated sash windows(matching existing profiles) due to severe deterioration.
	:The Old Rectory Provender Lane Norton Faversham Kent ME13 0SU
	
8     	 Councillor’s report

9           Correspondences 

	Parishioner contacted the Chairman with concerns regarding The Old Nursery site
	Parishioners living in Rushett Lane enquiry as to the ability of the PC to put pressure on 
	BT for 	better broadband service.
	

	E mail from Ryan Atherton local PCSO advising he is leaving Kent Police. The PC has not been 	advised regarding a new officer 
	Invitation to become a member of Action with Communities in Rural Kent
	Apetito advertising Meals on Wheels

	Emails forwarded to The Chairman
	Several e mails advising of Corona virus update 
	SBC Economic Improvement Strategy for 2020-2023
	Chief Executive bulletin from NALC
	Victual meeting being held Swale Joint Transport Board
	Email from KALC regarding grants for Parish Council
	SBC advising on consultation to changes of current Housing Allocation Policy 
	KALC advising on Kent Fraud Alert scams
	KALC Covid – 19 Financial impact survey 
	KALC Seminar - Effective Comms and Engagement in a Post-Lockdown World
	
	Emails forwarded to all Councillors
	Minutes from KALC
	Update via Cllr.A.Bowles from Kirstie Williams advising of resurfacing Norton Road
	SBC advising of members allowance
	Complaint from Clerks to KALC regarding minutes from Swale Area Committee when the Vice 	Chairman stated that it was appalling and criminal that clerks did not forward all e mails to 	Councillors. Several clerks have discussed together and one is writing a complaint on behalf of all.
	Bex Ratchford clerk to Oare PC received a reply from SBC David Clifford Head of Policy, 	Communications & Customer Services Monitoring Officer advising the comments do not rise to 	the level of a breach of any relevant code of conduct but he will be writing to Cllr Tutt informally 	to offer him some advice on his use of language in meetings going forward
	Laura Reichhelm from Norton Ash house requesting contact details for Old Nursery as she has a 	bamboo and tree problem
	NALC Chief Executives Bulletin
	SBC regarding information on Ponds & Hedgerows within the Parish requested by Cabinet 	
	Member of Planning
	National Highways & Transport public satisfaction survey
	Streetworks have advised closures in August of A251 / M2
	Major Alasdair Goulden of Queens Regimental Association advising that works will soon 	commence at Kennel Fields
	Andrew Bowles advised regarding the reopening of schools and transport. Also revised national 	guidance of cycle infrastructure design
	Andrew Bowles Coronavirus update
	Andrew Bowles advising of pothole data
	NALC advising of updated regulations regarding remote meetings
	Biffa arranging traffic management to carry out the sweeping of Norton Road
	KALC invitation 17 Sept 6pm-7pm free webinar consultation on LGA Member’s Code of Conduct
	KCC advising of Solar together Scheme
	Cllr A Bowles – Summer Newsletter
		Government consultations on reforming the planning system

	
10	Finance
	                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         	Mr A Trim		 Mgt. Committee Norton Village Hall 	   	  £ 12.  00
           
11	Any other Business

12	Items for next Meeting

13	Date of next meeting 
